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SPRING 2022 -- THURSTON COUNTY CHAPTER – SERVING SINCE 1972 

     

 

Welcome to Human Life of Thurston County (HLTC) 

 
President’s Message:  These past nine months as a Human Life of Washington (HLW) chapter 

helps keep operating costs low because HLW covers state fees, insurance, registered agent, etc. 

This allows HLTC to focus on pro-life ministry work. Seven members along with pro-life groups, 

like Lacey WA Sacred Heart Respect For Life (RFL) and Students For Life of America (SFLA), 

came together to produce the Fall 2021 and Spring 2022 Newsletters. Many thanks to our readers 

who generously support protecting human life from conception to natural death. Our website, 

HumanLifeTC.org, enabled twenty of these associates including a pro-life billboard designer, 

Brad Haima of Canada, to volunteer their ideas and perspectives, to modernize an existing HLTC 

billboard and creating a second new billboard on display for over two months.  

          
While we prepared for the county fair, shortly before our annual County Fair fundraising contracts were due, 

HLW decided that no Human Life chapter, including HLTC, would be at liberty to sell anything! 

We folded our hands in prayer and then reached out to another pro-life charity team – the Knights of Columbus. 

The Knights offered to fund, manage, and operate HLTC’s annual five-day fundraiser, Andy’s concession 

stand, at the County Fair.  Andy’s popular food concession stand won best food award just prior to the 

pandemic. Exciting that Andy’s may serve again this year!  Our website requests volunteers for these activities. 

 

On Divine Mercy Sunday Karli Lodgic of SFLA spoke and invited members to join pro-life events. Afterwards, 

RFL and HLTC staffed two tables presenting pro-life content and county fair “save-the-date” reminders. We 

seek volunteers to serve during the last five days of July at the education booth and at Andy’s diner:  

HLTC Education booth: Three shifts need a representative for each group (RFL, SFLA, and HLTC). 

Share your empathetic counseling, pro-life facts knowledge, or general assistance. These wonderful souls chat 

with and offer passersby information on healthy life choices for relationships, mothers, and their babies. 

Knight’s Andy’s fundraiser: Three shifts need licensed fairground contacts as person in charge, head 

cooks with food handler permit, order takers, cashiers, dishwashers and table workers. These trustworthy people 

feed the many hungry visitors who come to Andy’s window for a meal and generate new pro-life funds. The 

Knights will donate all fundraiser proceeds to pro-life groups who champion high quality human life efforts. 

 

Volunteer online today to help at the county fair: https://HumanLifeTC.org/Volunteer 
Mary Mock @ (360) 789-7333 seeking volunteers for Human Life Education booth. 
Ron DeGroot @ (360) 704-8822 recruiting for the Knights’ operating Andy’s food concession stand. 
 

Come to your pro-life Summer Picnic: https://HumanLifeTC.org/Event 
We meet at 2 PM on Saturday, June 18th.  An RSVP by June 4th helps us prepare enough food.  To RSVP 

online, select the summer picnic link or picture, fill out the form, and then click the “Save RSVP” button. 
Or print the Newsletter last page, and send your answers in the mail.  RSVP or not, we welcome you. 

Mike Mock  
 

https://humanlifetc.org/
https://humanlifetc.org/Volunteer
https://humanlifetc.org/Event


2 

 

HLTC needs two volunteers to join our officer leadership team in June. 
 

Will you be our secretary or maybe our treasurer officer?  Please share with us your qualifications. 

 

Officers encourage, enable, and inspire others to create greater awareness for protecting Thurston County 

area human life, born, unborn and preborn.   

 

Pray, volunteer, participate, and support HLTC endeavors.   

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

News – Pray for the Courts and Legislators to hear the peoples’ voices, prayers, and works against the Roe 

Supreme Court Decision of January 22, 1973. For decades, many scientists, lawyers, religious, and politicians from 

many walks of life all around the world have made it clear through studies, peaceful demonstrations, prayers, and laws 

that abortion creates more problems than it resolves. 

 

See details for the headline below at our news page: https://HumanLifeTC.org/News 
Some current events headlines in the pro-life movement 

A Pro-Life News Source - https://www.lifenews.com/  

Politics- On May 2nd, a draft majority opinion from SCOTUS unprecedently leaked to the public. Overturned Roe does 

not make abortions go away in the USA. The leak might energize democratic party voters to push for legislation to 

guarantee abortions. Pro-life activists will need to keep on with continued strong, compassionate support to influence 

people’s minds and hearts while providing practical help to those in need in Washington state. 

Business– Amazon, etc. companies provide funding for employees to obtain abortions. Amazon will give its employees 

up to $4,000 a year for travel expenses for elective abortions. 

Scientific studies- Abortion restrictions showed 17% decrease from the median abortion rate. Without abortion insurance 

25% more poor birthed their babies. Repealing Roe v Wade and allowing states to set abortion policies may reduce 

abortions nationally by 6 to 15 percent.  

Culture - The Girl Scouts cookie sales go to Planned Parenthood.   
Abortion pill reversal saved 3000 babies - Zuckerberg attacked Facebook for approving Abortion Pill Reversal or 

Abortion Pill Rescue (APR) ads, but babies live! 
Washington Governor Promises to Defend Abortion Rights 
 
Local Planned Parenthood official responds to possible Roe v. Wade overturn  

'We're going to fight like Hell' 
Reproductive Parity Act Becomes Law in Washington! - SB 6219 - 2017-18 Concerning health plan coverage of reproductive health care. 

Planned Parenthood Celebrates Governor Inslee Signing the Affirm Washington Abortion Access Act into Law  
HB 1851-2021-22 Preserving a pregnant individual's ability to access abortion care. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

         Inspirational Message 

See Meet Baby Olivia on Live Action website https://babyolivia.liveaction.org/ 
“From a single-celled human to a baby with a beating heart, brainwaves, fingers, and toes, Olivia shows 
the remarkable beauty of a unique life within the womb.  

The Baby Olivia project provides a medically accurate, animated glimpse of human life from the moment of 
fertilization. The story details her growth as she progresses from one developmental stage to the next, in 
preparation for her continued life outside of the womb. ”  

 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Opinion          Letter to the Editor 
 
Treat any human, no matter how small, no matter where they live, as you would have any human treat you 

anywhere, anytime from conception to 8 weeks to 9 months to 120 years.  Human tissue grows from four types 

of body cells that may be sampled in a biopsy. Extracting too big a tissue sample damages the patient. 

➢ Medical doctors, bill you, for a 1.5 grams biopsy of a 70,000 grams (154 lbs) adult, to test for disease.   

➢ Abortionists, tax you, for 100% of your baby’s body, to destroy your baby’s life and harm two souls. 

https://humanlifetc.org/
https://www.lifenews.com/
https://babyolivia.liveaction.org/
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40 DAYS FOR LIFE 

Sidewalk counseling and prayer at various Planned Parenthood locations. 
Sign up for a day and time to pray for help to expectant mothers and their pre-born babies. If you want to get 

involved, contact Pat Feist at email: pjfeist13@comcast.net  Another location in Bremerton is the Planned 

Parenthood located at 723 NE Riddell, Unit A, Bremerton, WA. If you know of other locations, please contact 

Ron DeGroot by e-mail at:  ron1105@comcast.net 

 

Come to our pro-life Summer Picnic: https://HumanLifeTC.org/hltc/RSVPSummerPicnic 
 Use your eight-character access code (on envelope by return address) to auto-fill website forms on web pages. 

 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

HUMAN LIFE OF 
THURSTON 
COUNTY’S 

ANNUAL PICNIC 
 

 
PLEASE COME AND JOIN TOGETHER AT OUR ANNUAL FAMILY PICNIC 
COLUMBUS PARK, SATURDAY, JUNE 18TH, BEGINNING AT 2:00 P.M. 

 

 We are happy to announce that our annual picnic will again be on Black Lake, at 

Columbus Park (5700 Black Lake Blvd.) You are invited to come and enjoy the famous “pro-

life hotdogs”, plus cold drinks. It is all FREE, not even a donation can! You may bring 

something to share, such as a bag of chips or pot of beans, salad, desert, etc. 

 Scenic Columbus Park located on Black Lake has long been a favorite of campers, 

boaters and vacationers alike.  The park contains picnic and camping sites, a picturesque stream, 

playground for kids, volleyball pits, horseshoe pits, an excellent boat ramp, and all-around 

family fun. 

 Black Lake is a very active fishing lake. You can fish for trout, catfish, bass, bluegill, and 

crappy all in large numbers. If you are 15 and older you must have a state fishing license. 

 We will be at kitchen #2 in the beautiful setting just to the left of the boat launch. The 

swimming beach and fishing are just a few yards away.  

 Tell the gate person you are going to the Human Life Picnic and pay no entry fee. 

   

 Bring your kids/grandkids. We look forward to seeing you all for a pre-Father’s Day 

celebration in the park.  

     Look for the balloons! 

mailto:ron1105@comcast.net
https://humanlifetc.org/hltc/RSVPSummerPicnic
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YOU CAN FIGHT THE CULTURE OF DEATH WITH A PEN  
Champion the Right to Life today by writing letters to the HLTC editor, to 

a local paper, or to your church bulletin to spread the word.  Your letter 

could save a life!  E-mail your HLTC letter to Letters@HumanLifeTC.org  

 

Get help with your unplanned pregnancy: 
 

Find help for prenatal care or when considering an abortion: 

https://HumanLifeTC.org/Pregnancy 
 

Find contacts and groups to help after an abortion: 

https://HumanLifeTC.org/Resources 
 

I met someone precious, of great value, and highly esteemed.  With 

that human, life became purposeful and joyful. The journey towards 

that human created in me a personal, loving relationship. Only because 

that human survived an abortion, forced upon innocent babies who 

were less than three years old, exists the freedom for us to be who we 

are with a chance to become someone special and beloved to another. 

Give yourself and your babies a chance to love. Give them life! 

 
A human’s race, color, sex, and age are all defined at twelve weeks of age. Maybe 

abortion discriminates on protected classes. Three little figurines in the image to the left simulate a 12-week-old human. 

  

=== Print, Tear off here, Fill out, Add first class mail stamp to the enclosed donation envelope, and Mail this to us == 

Human Life of Thurston Co. - PO Box 1642 - Olympia, WA. 98507 

YES, I WILL SUPPORT HUMAN LIFE OF THURSTON COUNTY 

 

Name: _______________________________________ Phone # ___________________________ 
 
Mailing Address: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail address: ___________________________________________________________________ 
 
May we notify you by e-mail when the next newsletter is available on the website? Yes __   No __ 
 
Do you still want us to mail you a printed copy of the next newsletter? Yes __   No __ 
 
Can you volunteer to help HLTC at the county fair or for other activities this year? Yes __   No __ 
 
RSVP 6/4/22: Will you come to the June 18th, summer picnic? No __ Yes __   How many to attend ___ 
 
Comments?  ___________________________________________________________________ 

 
Support Human Life of Thurston County to form the foundation for our educational outreach this year.  

 

  Please use the enclosed envelope and make your check out to H.L.T.C. 
 
        God bless you and yours and THANK YOU.  

Mike Mock , President, Human Life of Thurston County 

mailto:Letters@HumanLifeTC.org
https://humanlifetc.org/Pregnancy
https://humanlifetc.org/Resources

